WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

15 February 2021
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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs Dyer, Jones, Collins, Goodman (left meeting 7.54pm) and Jenkins. 
Members of the public Alan Giles, Sharon Hancock, and Duncan Porter. Alistair Kilfoil as 
representative Hambrook Sports Association.
Apologies for absence – Cllr Brain.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne, South 
Gloucestershire Councillors. 
Cllr Hemmings regarding the Hambrook Sports Association grant.
43.02/21 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 18 January 2021 and the Clerk’s Report 

The minutes were approved and will be signed when regulations allow. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising
Prices have been obtained for a new noticeboard at Hambrook Common and examples sent to members.

It was agreed to purchase the board with a single opening with a header at £666.08 plus vat. New notice boards for the byelaws will be decided on once they have been agreed.  
Clerk has a meeting with a company tomorrow to obtain quotes for the resurfacing of the lane by Frenchay Primary School and repair to the parking area by the Church. Two other quotes are being arranged. 

Our handyman is to set up a meeting with Cllr Dyer to check what work needs to be done to the fencing at Tuckett Field. 

Members were sent quotes for the repair to Frenchay Village Hall wall and it was resolved to recommend to Council to proceed with A & D Masonry.  The aim will be to remove the tree stumps and install the accessible kissing gate at the same time. Care will be needed as it is likely the cattle may be in the field when the work is carried out.
Frenchay residents have raised concerns with the number of visitors coming to the area by vehicle. The 4 ward members have discussed it and have contacted the beat officer for the area for advice. It has been noted that other areas in the Parish, such as Moorend, have had a big increase in walkers and cyclists. It is presumed that the situation will ease as Covid restrictions are lifted.
Clerk will continue to chase South Gloucestershire Council to determine what measures can be put in place to help parking issues by the sorting office once the wildflower area has been planted. 
The hedgehog houses should be ready to be installed for the Spring.

The Parish Council van has had its MOT and it passed with no advisories.

A further £6001.00 has been received from South Gloucestershire Council in respect of Covid grants.

The issue of Christmas lights for the Parish has previously been discussed. 

Some figures have been obtained:

South Gloucestershire Council charge £120 to prepare each streetlight with fixings and a timer. This is a one off fee and only payable in the first year.

An amount of £147 is then charged each year per light to put up and take them down.

The lights are then rented from Festive Lighting. This would be a 3 year contract and over the 3 years the Parish Council pay 45% of the cost of each light which includes storage, insurance and maintenance. There is an additional charge of approx. £32 for each colulmn fixing. There is a minimum spend of £2,500 in the first year.

Festive lighting then supply the required lights to South Gloucestershire Council each year. 

An estimate for 20 lights would be £5340 to South Gloucestershire Council (£2400 1st year only)

£2070 to Festive Lighting 

Total approx. £7410. Further lights can be added over the 3 year period if required.
A subcommittee will be set up to discuss and make recommendations. 
44.02/21 – Grant Request
Hambrook Sports Association - £6,631.74

After discussion it was resolved that Cllrs Climmer and Brain will consult with Alistair Kilfoil to discuss the amounts claimed and agree the final amount to be paid.

45.02/21 – Environmental Statement
Cllr Hemmings read out the following in respect of the Environmental Statement which has been produced by the Parish Council. 
‘It was agreed by members to produce an environmental statement for the Parish and this has now been prepared and circulated to members.
It states amongst other things our continuing commitment to the Parishioners for improving the environment in which we all live and within the powers we have. 

It states the assets owned by the Parish Council.

The Parish should be proud of the assets and greenspaces it owns or is responsible for.  These have been well maintained over many years and will be in the future.  Winterbourne Parish Council will soon be taking over further greenspaces namely parkland, allotments and nature reserves in Frenchay and will continue to encourage parishioners to make good use of the excellent facilities at their disposal.

The Parish Council has always worked closely with associations and volunteers to keep these assets and greenspaces in good shape and will continue to do so.

The statement also highlights the work undertaken by the Parish Council such as investing in renewable energy, recycling, reducing the use of plastic, paper, etc. and will where possible replace inefficient assets with environmentally friendly alternatives.

I hope the Councillors will adopt this statement at the next full Parish meeting.’
It was noted that this Statement confirms actions that the Parish Council has been taking over many years as well as how we aim to continue.    

It may be that the green spaces in our Parish will become fewer as further development takes place on land we do not own, although developers are committed to providing open spaces within developments and occasionally some of this space can become the responsibility of the Parish Council. 
Questions were raised as to whether the Statement should contain targets or if there was a conflict with Conservation Areas. Targets such as a certain number of trees to be planted can be difficult to achieve. The Parish Council has always been committed to tree planting and can only look at assets it owns. South Gloucestershire Council also has a tree planting policy and are currently looking at sites for planting to compensate for the trees felled due to Ash Dieback. Conservation Areas in the Parish will always preserved and enhanced as deemed necessary.  

Cllr Climmer proposed and Cllr Marriott seconded to carry this forward to full Council for approval.  Once adopted this will be made available on the Parish Council website.
Sharon Hancock thanked the Parish Council for their work on the Statement.
46.02/21 - Reports from Task Groups:
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field
It has been too wet for the work to the benches to be carried out. Cllr Dyer will look at the issue of the waterlogged kissing gate entrances with our handyman.

There are various trees down in the village green area in Frenchay. Frenchay Councillors have a meeting with the Trust tomorrow when this will be discussed. 
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
Work has started on the trees by the tennis courts at the Recreation Ground. 
Our handyman has devised a ramp to be fitted at the pond for the ducklings to access the island and this should be fitted this week. The shrubs around the pond have been pruned quite hard in order to stop them growing too tall in the summer months. This restricts the view of the pond and also causes visibility problems for cars coming out of Flaxpits Lane.   
The Allotments are all taken and there are quite a few people on the waiting list.

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
The tree which had fallen in the Dingle has been removed by South Gloucestershire Council.

The burning of a mattress on Bury Hill has previously been reported to SGC. Clerk will chase to see what action has been taken,  

Hambrook and Whiteshill

The asbestos sheets which were dumped by the motorway bridge have now been removed. 
The new dog bin has been sited in Bury Hill and is being well used.

There appears to have been an increase in fly tipping recently in the area.

Greenfield Centre

The defibrillator is being fitted to the outside of the Greenfield Centre on Wednesday 17th.
47.02/21 – A.O.B.
Cllr Jones advised that if any residents have any sensitive comments they wish to make regarding planning applications, they can be sent to himself and Cllr Labuschagne who will put them forward on their behalf. 
Cllr Bowles emphasised that this is something regularly done by South Gloucestershire Council Councillors who can take confidential matters forward on behalf of residents.

Cllr Labuschagne confirmed he is happy for anybody to contact him and Cllr Hemmings confirmed he brings residents queries to a meeting when appropriate.

Cllr Climmer asked why there was not an item for Members of the Pubic on this agenda. It was confirmed that this is on the Council agenda but not on the agendas for the 2 committees of Finance and General Purposes and Planning. The Chairman of the meetings of these committees will usually ask any members of the public present if they wish to speak at the end of the meeting.

Cllr Dyer has observed that the level of Tuckett pond is currently quite low despite the recent rainfall. Cllr Kembery confirmed the level seems to fluctuate a lot.

Duncan Porter advised the Winterbourne Environmental Group are organising a litter pick on the 13 March and anyone is welcome to join. Cllr Dyer advised he may have some large bags they are welcome to use. Cllr Hemmings thanked Duncan for all the work the volunteers carry out in the Parish.

Alan Giles congratulated the Parish Council on holding a very civilised meeting following a recent news item showing a very disruptive meeting of one Parish Council.     

Meeting concluded 8.55 pm 
	Clerk
Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

R Climmer


1

